
November 17, 2020 PROPONENT TESTIMONY FOR HB618 

Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman Stephens, Ranking Member Kelly, and 
members of the State and Local Government Committee: Thank you for allowing 
me to provide proponent testimony for HB618. 
 
I am a proponent of HB618 because the time is long overdue for this kind of 
legislation to be passed for the sake and benefit of all Ohio Constituents.  People 
and businesses of Ohio have suffered enough financially, medically, emotionally, 
mentally, socially, illegally and spiritually (to name a few) from the constant 
moving and changing goal posts asserted by the Governor of the State of Ohio, 
including the Ohio Health Department, due to what I call the lack of adequate 
oversight by the balanced governing bodies of a republic form of government.  
The unrelenting experiences of hindsight from the very beginning of the 
proclaimed COVID Pandemic affirms this in the minds and hearts of many Ohio 
Constituents and Businesses. 
 
The rights of humanity which are guaranteed by the Ohio Constitution and the 
U.S. Constitution are not to be selectively and discriminatorily suspended by any 
individual nor any governmental entity or agency. 
 
I encourage you to vote for HB618. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Anthony DiBiase 
 
 
 


